
 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE: February 22, 2023 

TO: Foothill/Trabuco Specific Plan Review Board  

FROM:  Justin Kirk, Associate Planner  

SUBJECT: Traffic Safety in the Canyon 

RECCOMENDATION 

 
1. Receive and file the staff report.  

 
SUMMARY 
 
The Planning Division received the attached letter regarding concerns with traffic safety in 
the Canyon areas, specifically on Live Oak between intersection of Live Oak and El 
Toro/Santiago Canyon and the entrance O’neil Park. To facilitate an appropriate discussion 
on this item, Wei Zhu, Senior Civil Engineer with OC Public Works Traffic Engineering will 
present at the meeting. Ms. Zhu will detail the manner in which the County assess traffic 
safety, including, but not limited to road design, trip generation and designation of posted 
speed limits. 
 
Attachment 1 – Letter From Robert Borland, January 28, 2023 
 
 

 


